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 We start the month of June after we received some much needed precipitation. The active new covid 
case counts are coming down and (with more people receiving vaccinations) I am optimistic we are making 
progress. Hopefully, we will see some of the restrictions lifted so that we can enjoy the summer with friends 
and family. The Town of Bowden received some very negative publicity due to the rodeo that was held in our 
general vicinity. Much of the negativity was due to the misinformation that was originally aired by various 
news agencies. After sending out a media release and correcting the false statements, I received many positive 
responses concerning our town. I would like to thank the residents that brought their concerns forward to the 
Town Office. Just a reminder to bring any of your concerns or questions to the staff at the Town Office. 
 At our May 10th Town Council meeting, we welcomed the Acting Commander of the Olds RCMP  
detachment (Jody  Achtymichuk) to provide us with an update on 2020 crime statistics for the Town of Bowd-
en. We were pleased to see that we had a 29% decrease in crime in 2020 from 2019. Sgt. Achtymichuk also 
shared other information with us. We have always been very appreciative of the cooperation and support that 
we have received from the Olds RCMP detachment. Town Council also gave three readings to Taxation Rate 
Bylaw 06-2021. It was gratifying to see that we were able to have a 0% tax increase for 2021. 
 The repaving of 22nd street between 21st and 27th avenue commenced on May 25th. This made it a little 
inconvenient to access Secondary Highway 587 but the disruption was very short term. This was a major  
project and came in at approx. 60% of estimated cost. There will also be some asphalt patching done in other 
areas of town. 
 The Public Hearing for Bylaw No.04/2021 took place on May 25th. The hearing was uneventful and after 
the hearing Town Council gave second and third readings to our new Land Use Bylaw. The new bylaw will be 
more effective and in line with updated regulations of the Municipal Government Act. It also simplifies land 
uses and regulatory standards. I would like to thank the County of Red Deer staff for the help they provided. I 
would give special recognition to Julie Hardes, Moira Duley and Treena Miller for their work and assistance. 
 

 Warm regards,  

 Mayor Robb Stuart 

Mayor Stuart’s Community Message 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Bowden  

Friendship Centre 

 

80’ TV 

Kitchen 

Wi-fi 

80 Person Capacity 

To book the  

Friendship Centre 

please contact 

Don Peterson 

403-224-3064 

Cell 403-396-1477 
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  1 2 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

3 4 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

5 

6 7 
 
Recycling Day 
 
 

8 9 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

10 11 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 
 

12 

13 14 
 
Garbage Day 
 
Council Meeting 
7pm 

15 
 
Expanding 
Horizons AGM 
6:30pm 
 

16 
 
Thrift Store  
1-4pm 
 

 

17 
 
 
 

18 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

19 

20 21 
 
Recycling Day 
 
 
 
 

22 
 

23 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 
 
 

24 25 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

26 

27 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

28  
 
Garbage Day 
 
Council Meeting 
7pm 
 

29 30 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

  
 
 

 

 Good Food Box 

 Seniors  Programing &  

Friendship Centre Activities 

 Bowden Grandview School 

 Community Events  

 Garbage  

 Recycling 

 FCSS 

 Boards & Committees  

 Town Council Meetings 

 Bowden Public Library 

 Igloo Arena 

Bowden Town Office  
2101 – 20TH Avenue  

P.O. Box 338  
Bowden, AB  

T0M 0K0 
PH: 403-224-3395  

FAX: 403-224-2244    
Office Hours:  

Monday – Friday  
8 a.m. – 4 p.m. 

BOWDENALBERTA 

TOWN_OF_BOWDEN 

TOWNOFBOWDEN 

BOWDEN.CA 

COMMUNICATIONS@BOWDEN.CA 


